ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES TUESDAY, APRIL 23, 2013 11TH DAY APRIL REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on April 23, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

At 10:30 a.m., the elected official's monthly meeting was held in the Commissioner's Suite of the Courthouse. Attending the meeting were Adair County Presiding Commissioner, Stanley Pickens; Adair County 1st District Commissioner, Carson Adams; Adair County 2nd District Commissioner, Mark Thompson; Adair County Clerk, Sandra Collop; Adair County Treasurer, Lori Smith; Adair County Public Administrator, Rhonda Noe; Adair County Recorder, Pat Shoush; Adair County Circuit Clerk, Linda Decker; and Adair County Assessor, Donnie Waybill. Absent were Adair County Coroner, Brian Noe; Adair County Sheriff, Robert Hardwick; Adair County Collector, David Erwin; and Adair County Prosecuting Attorney, Matt Wilson who was in court.

Mrs. Decker stated that she had received positive feedback from members of the public concerning the State of the Judicial address that was presented at the Annex on Friday, April 19, 2013. During the address, Mrs. Decker stated that Judge Russell Steele created a "poisonous" atmosphere in particular due to the lack of open communication within the Circuit Clerk's office. On another topic, she thought it was a great idea that County records had been relocated by a professional moving company from the attic of the Courthouse. Everyone agreed.

Commissioner Adams continued the discussion reporting that all materials from the attic were boxed up, labeled, and moved to a storage unit. He has contacted Missouri Vocational Enterprises in addition to other companies for information on shelving for the new storage building. He stated that Adair County Collector, David Erwin, paid for the removal of all General Revenue records out of the Collector's Tax Maintenance Fund.

Mr. Waybill stated that on May 21, 2013 Midland GIS Solutions will be hosting a Geographical Information System (GIS) presentation for members of the community who require this kind of service. The presentation will be conducted at the Annex building.

At 2:00 p.m., the Commission conducted a bid opening for a storage building to be constructed at the Road and Bridge Department to house Courthouse records. No one from the public attended the bid opening. Six different bids were opened and read aloud by Presiding Commissioner Pickens. The Commission will review the bids and award the bid in the near future.

Continued on page 66

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 65